College of Biological Sciences

Minutes of the Educational Policy Committee

February 19, 2001

Revised
Present:  Dick Poppele, chair; Kathy Ball, Frank Barnwell,  Janet Schottel, John Anderson, Kathryn Hanna, Kathy Burleson, Jane Phillips (recording)

Regrets:  Bruce Fall, Dick Hanson, Kathie Peterson, Tom Soulen, Paul Judd, Stu Goldstein

The revised minutes of the February 5 meeting were approved.

Kathryn mentioned that Ed Cushing’s Ecological Biogeography has been proposed for a writing intensive course to the Council on Liberal Education (CLE).  Kathryn also mentioned, as a point of information, that Tropic Field Ecology is being developed by Bill Gould.  This will be offered as a special topics course this summer through Itasca, but the course will be located in Puerto Rico.”

Old business

a.  Course proposal, Biology of Aging, for action.  Janet Schottel asked whether EEB has approved the course and Frank Barnwell answered in the affirmative.  She also wondered about the workload range of 2 to 3 credits.  Courses with class time of 150 minutes/ week are generally granted 3 credits and Kathryn Hanna added that it would be best not to have a variable credit designation.  Janet also wondered why cross-listing would be appropriate for this course.  Frank replied that perhaps Jim Curtsinger felt it needed to be cross-listed in order for EEB to get credit for it, but this is unnecessary.   The question arose whether the low level of prerequisites was appropriate (Biol 1009 or 1202 for quarters and Biol 1002 or 1009 for semesters).  Members agreed that for general education courses minimal prerequisites are desired.  Frank also added that Jim would be able to interpret complex topics to students with minimal background.  Perhaps this course should be at the 2xxx level rather than 3xxx?  This might not be quite as attractive to students, but John Anderson cautioned against over-inflating the level.  Dr. Curtsinger had intended that students would need to write a term paper for the third credit, but if the credit load is already three, how should that be determined?  He also needs to determine whether the course is aimed at sophomores or juniors.  Kathryn said that she would work with Jim about our concerns.  A motion was made to approve the course contingent on making it 3 credits, having only a Biol designator, and reconciling course number with the level at which it will be taught.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.

b.  Roles of Student Services and departments.  Since Kathie Peterson was not present Dick Poppele suggested that we concentrate on the revised survey which he distributed.  Testing and Measurement Services agreed that our sample size was small enough that we could send this to all current juniors and seniors and one third of our freshmen and sophomores.  The smaller sample of the latter two groups is based on the fact that Student Services has closer contact with these students.  Kathryn Hanna suggested that since we did over sample CBS on the University-wide survey done a few years ago, perhaps we can asked fewer questions on this survey.  This will be done via e-mail so all students have to do is hit the reply buttons for questions and send it back.  When questioned about who would provide staff support for this, Dick answered that Kris Bettin in the Neuroscience office would do this.  Kathryn stated that Student Services needs to be involved. 

Some questions needed a little clarification.  Frank Barnwell wondered why students weren’t specifically asked about their student experience.  Janet Schottel agreed that this information is important even if it is subjective.  She also wanted the add “How often do your see your faculty advisor for mentoring or academic advice?”  Jane suggested adding a clarifying paragraph directed at the difference between faculty advisors and Student Services personnel.  Another appropriate question is “Do you know who your faculty advisor is?”

Kathryn suggested adding questions that have national or university norms.  Dick suggested that we look at the data from the last survey and Kathryn stated that she would try to find the questions by next week’s EPC meeting.  We need clarification concerning who is doing the survey, who distributes it, how the information is gathered, etc and Kathryn would like this determined before we go any further.  Kathryn reported that she and Kathie Peterson have been discussing a survey on advising, but Dick Poppele suggested that the better question might be if appropriate advising even exists.  Dick asked what types of comments Kathryn and Kathie have had from departments concerning advising.  So far only Plant Biology has been queried though other departments are scheduled to meet with them.  Apparently only the roles of the various parties have been discussed and not the quality of advising.

On a side issue, Kathryn reported that she and Kathie are on a huge task force to discuss pre-med advising with Craig Swan, Health Sciences, etc.  CLA used to have pre-med (also pre-dent, pre-nursing, etc) advising but during the last year they have revamped their system to exclude these disciplines.  They now have advising communities based on specific disciplines and  there is no place on campus for pre-med/pre-health advising and no expertise to deal with it.  Some sub-divisions take care of their own students, but there is no broader service to cover all students with such interests.

New business.

a.  Addition of General Zoology (Biol 2012) to course options for general and organismal biology for neuroscience majors.  Kathryn questioned whether it wouldn’t be advisable for neuroscience students to have a stronger physiology base than what they get in General Zoology.  Frank Barnwell, who has long been associated with the course, explained that this course has a phylogenetic/evolutionary approach compared to the specific systems approach of Animal Physiology  (Biol 3211).  Dick replied that his department feels that the level of physiology in either of these courses is appropriate for either Medical School or any Neuroscience courses.  It is more important for students to have an understanding of the basic body plan.  General Zoology covers such concepts as  osmoregulation, respiratory flow, etc. in relation to evolution and adaptation.  One advantage of Animal Physiology (Biol 3211) is that it prepares students for the MCAT exam.  Dick stated that it is more important for students to have background in cell biology and biochemistry than in physiology.  Further he feels that Biol 3211/2005 and 2012 fit the needs of neuroscience better than the human physiology course.  Providing students with more choices also helps prevent bottlenecks in their programs.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the addition of General Zoology to the list of course options for general and organismal biology for neuroscience majors.  It passed unanimously.

b.  Other business.  Kathryn distributed a list detailing the new hires in CBS and next time we can discuss what this means for staffing our undergraduate courses.

The meeting adjourned at 3:13 p.m.

Minutes submitted by Kathy Ball
